NW ALLEN PARISH WATERWORKS DISTRICT
REGULAR MEETING

July 11, 2022


The NW Allen Parish Waterworks District met on Monday, July 11, 2022, at 6.00 PM, at the Water District Office, with the following members present: Don Dowies, Shirley Stanton, Joy Williams, Penny Johnson, Robert Grimes, and Kristen McKenzie. The meeting began with prayer given by Joy Williams. Joy Williams made a motion for the minutes to stand approved as read. All agreed. The Operators reported that the DHH Monthly Coliform Testing for June is complete and sample results were negative. The Operator reported that the contractor, Womack and Songs, had used CTS Pipe instead of IPS Pipe, when connecting the meters. Womack and Sons replaced 36 old meters with new meters, as they were connecting the meters in construction area. The operators fixed 2 leaks, and put in 2 new meters last month. The Secretary reported on the status of our response to the Sanitary Survey. The secretary also reported that the new business cell phones were given to the 2 operators after they signed a cell-phone agreement. The Handicap Ramp is finished. The Board discussed dirty water complaints, due to the replacing of pipe in the construction area. The Secretary reported that there were 570 active customers during the month of June. The June ending bank balance for the Operating Account was $55,098.24.  Don Dowies made the motion to adjourn, with Shirley Stanton seconding. All agreed.  



